
  
OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR  

Vermont State House  
115 State Street  

Montpelier, VT 05602  
 
April 1, 2021
 
Pamela Dow
784 Freeman Hill
Moretown, Vermont, 05660
 
Dear Pamela, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your valid concerns 
regarding employment and retirement benefits for Vermont teachers.  
 
I share your concerns on aiding Vermonters after retirement. Caring for Vermonters from infants to elders
is critical to the economic wellbeing of Vermont families. Our teachers have made significant sacrifices 
throughout this pandemic and continue to be the foundation of our education system. I strongly believe 
that we must prioritize the well-being of Vermont’s working families, particularly on the heels of a 
pandemic that has hit working Vermonters, and women, the hardest. 
 
As you may know, the Lieutenant Governor does not have a direct role in the legislative process, but I 
will certainly keep your comments, and shared concerns, top of mind as I continue to meet with 
Legislative leadership and the Governor.  
  
I am deeply committed to elevating the voices of Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to contact 
my office again. I also look forward to seeing you in your community soon. 
 
I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this pandemic.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Molly R. Gray 
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont 

802-828-2226  www.ltgov.vermont.gov  @ltgovgray 


